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Business Item 

Transportation Committee Item :SW 2009-11T 
Meeting date:  January 12, 2009 
Metropolitan Council meeting January 14, 2009 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: December 29, 2008 

Subject: 2009-2012 TIP Amendment, Griggs Pedestrian Bridge 
Replacement, SP#6282-62809 (TAB Action 2008-34) 

District(s), Member(s):  District 14, K. Beach 
Policy/Legal Reference: TAB Action 

Staff Prepared/Presented: Arlene McCarthy, Director MTS (651-602-1754) 
Amy Vennewitz, Dep. Dir. Finance & Planning (651-602-1058) 
Carl Ohrn, Planning Analyst (651-602-1719) 

Division/Department: Metropolitan Transportation Services 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council concur with the TAB action to amend the 2009-2012 Transportation 
Improvement Program (TIP) to include replacement of the Griggs Pedestrian Bridge located between Lexington 
Ave. and Hamline Ave. over I-94 in St. Paul. 
 

Background 
In November 2008, MnDOT determined it must close the Griggs Avenue Pedestrian Bridge over I-94 in St. 
Paul.  The letting date for the new bridge is February 2009, therefore, a TIP amendment is needed. 
 

Rationale 
In order to spend Federal Transportation Funds, the project must be in a current TIP. 
 

Funding 
The funding will come from a mill and overlay project on I-94 that had been previously delayed. 
 

Known Support / Opposition 
MnDOT submitted the TIP amendment to the TAC/TAB.  No known opposition. 
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